
1971: A Commentary with Renewed Relevance

In 1971, as CLR celebrated its 15th anniversary, higher education was 
in a precarious state, experiencing declines in federal support and, in 
many cases, state support, while simultaneously facing the demands of 
higher enrollments and increased aid disbursements. That year, a study 
prepared for the Carnegie Commission on Higher Education and the Ford 
Foundation was published, titled The New Depression in Higher Edu-
cation, a Study of Financial Conditions at 41 Colleges and Universities. 
The study found that most of the nation’s public and private two-year and 
four-year institutions of higher education were in financial difficulty, and it 
reported on their range of responses. 

CLR President Fred Cole’s introduction to that year’s annual report has 
an eerie relevance today, so has been chosen for this week’s feature. 
Noting the impact of the financial squeeze on libraries, he writes:

 “Through every available means we must work to produce a greater 
understanding of the significance of libraries in our society, particularly in 
every aspect of our educational systems. For today more than ever librar-
ies are the bedrock of education, of cultural and scientific advancement. 
The library community knows this, of course. But do users? Do those 
upon whom libraries depend for support?” 

That year CLR awarded $1.4 million to support 32 new projects on behalf 
of research, academic, and public libraries.
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